PTA Meeting Minutes
June 9, 2015
6:30 p.m. – 8:10 p.m.
Approximate # of Attendees:  18
1.   Opening Exercise: Beth Cavey, PTA President
· Participants wrote down their hopes and dreams for Campbell School and the kids for the next school year.

2. 
Announcements:  Beth Cavey, PTA President and Maureen Nesselrode, Principal 
· Rising Kindergarten Summer Playdates:  

· Thursday, July 9th at 5 p.m. – Glen Carlyn Playground (301 S. Harrison St) 

· Friday, July 31st at 4 p.m. at Campbell School Playground (737 S. Carlin Springs Rd); note – the school will be open until 5:30 p.m. for access to bathrooms and water fountains 

· Saturday, August 15th at 9 a.m. at Campbell School Playground; note – the school will not be open for access to bathrooms or water fountains

· Kindergarten Orientation:  Tuesday, June 16th from 5 - 6 p.m.

· 5th Grade Promotion:  Thursday, June 18th at 7:00 p.m.
3. 
Final Budget Overview and Funding Requests:  Eva Clark, PTA Treasurer
· The most recent treasurer’s report can be found here for the status of the budget.  

· Overall, the PTA brought in more money than has been spent.  The PTA’s fundraising goal was $44,000.  To date, we have brought in approximately $49,000.  We had budgeted approximately $51,000 to spend (there are funds carried over from the previous year), but have only spent approximately $35,000 to date.

· All reimbursement requests must be turned by the last day of school so that they can be processed during this fiscal year.  

· Funding requests:
· MOTION APPROVED to fund the Garden Docent position, filled by Christy Przystawik, for the next school year at $7,000 (a $1000 increase from last year); the PTA can consider adding on the $2,000 grant from Whole Foods to increase the salary to $9,000 (which would correspond with an increase of planning and classroom instruction hours)
· MOTION APPROVED to provide $50 gift cards for Campbell’s four custodians, for a total of $200 

4. 
Calendar Overview for Fall/Winter 2015 School Year: Beth Cavey, PTA President 
· Teacher assignment letters go out – late August

· Open House – September 3rd 
· First day of school – September 8th 
· First PTA meeting – September 15th 
· Back to School Night – September 17th 

· School Picnic – September 25th  
· Tour of School Gardens – October 5th
· Parent-Teacher conferences – October 8th and 9th 
· PTA Meeting – October 13th 
· Fall fundraising event – Oct 23rd
· Winter dance – November 20th  

· PTA Meeting – November 10th 
· PTA Meeting – December 8th 
· SquareOne Art – December 11th 
5.  
Election of 2015-2016 Officers: Eva Clark, PTA Treasurer for Jen Robertson
· MOTION APPROVED to Nominate Kathy Evans as Vice President of Fundraising  

· MOTION APPROVED to accept the slate of officers for the 2015-2016 School Year 
· President:  Beth Cavey

· Vice President of Programs:  Kelly Krug

· Vice President of Fundraising: Kathy Evans

· Treasurer:  Nathan Zee

· Secretary:  Amy Yenyo


6.  
Celebration of Accomplishments:  Beth Cavey, President and Maureen Nesselrode, Principal 
· Purpose of PTA:  The National and Virginia PTA vision states, “The overall purpose of the PTA is to make every child’s potential a reality by engaging and empowering families and communities to advocate for all children.”

· Campbell Mission:   Our mission is to provide a respectful community where all children are celebrated and encouraged to achieve and grow.
· Campbell PTA Goals:  
· Collaboration: continually striving to create partnerships among our community and with outside organizations.

· Commitment: working to ensure that every child’s promise is a reality by keeping program and financial commitments made to our community.

· Accountability: recognizing our successes and shortfalls with honesty and humility.

· Respect: valuing and acknowledging every opinion and seeking out new resources.

· Inclusivity/Diversity: celebrating each individual’s unique talents and encouraging dialogue.

· Integrity: conducting business in a transparent manner.


· PTA Priorities: To help ensure our students reach their potential, the PTA focused efforts on these priority areas over the past year:

· Providing and/or supporting after-school enrichment opportunities at school

· Project Discovery is an After-School program that offers a plethora of activities and classes for Campbell students. This school year we offered a Fall and Spring session.  Tuition is charged each session, but the PTA funds reduced tuition to students who request it.  Thanks to Jennifer Lis and Ellen Bayer for running this program.

· Odyssey of the Mind is an organization that runs a competition each year that encourages students to take ownership of their creativity and solve intricate “problems” through various media. This year Campbell sponsored two teams, one that worked on the “Pandora’s Box” problem and one that worked on the “Silent Movie” problem. Both teams competed in the regional competition in March. The PTA funded registration fees and coach stipends. Pam Clark is the teacher sponsor and Patty Healy, Beth Cavey, and Jennifer Robertson were coaches.

· Girls on the Run was offered in the Fall and Spring with the girls running a 5k  (approximately 3 miles) each session.  The girls paid their own registration fees and the PTA provided snacks for after-school practices.  Thanks to all the teachers who helped out and Ryoko Reed for the snacks.

· Boys on the Move was also offered in the Fall and Spring with the boys running 5ks.  No assistance was requested from the PTA this year, but the PTA has funded registration fees in the past.  Thanks to Mr. D and Mr. Schoenherr.
· After School Clubs are offered and the PTA is always willing to support these clubs.  Some of the clubs include Community Meeting/Weather Bugs (Alice Gantenbein and Pam Clark are teacher sponsors), Coding and Book Clubs.  Thanks to all the teachers and volunteers for helping out.

· Sponsoring community building activities to engage our entire community
· Fall Picnic was held in September and was widely attended. Our format is a big playdate, with no formal program and virtually no volunteer assistance needed. We encourage families to meet each other and their children’s friends. Several 4th and 5th grade girls made duct-tape wallets and donated the proceeds from their sales to the PTA. The PTA secured Rocklands Food Truck and Menchies to offer dinner and dessert options.  Special thanks to Moley Evans and Rachael Schroeder. 
· The Winter Dance was another fun and successful evening. A nominal entrance fee, snack sales, and raffle sales provided funds for a DJ and all the decorations. Patty Healy worked hard to coordinate everything and Ellen Bayer.  Thanks to everyone who helped out. 
· Movie Night screened The Lego Movie. Families could purchase a “Family Pack” dinner and drinks for a nominal fee and snacks at the movie. Patty Healy coordinated the evening.  Thanks to everyone who helped out.  
· The 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony is held the last week of school. Students receive a “diploma” from Mrs. Nesselrode and their homeroom teacher. Fourth Grade parents host a reception after the ceremony paid for by the PTA.  Thank you to Chandi Krohl for helping to organize the evening and Mr. Roberts, who will take pictures of all 5th graders so they can buy them.
· Student Recognition is available to recognize student leaders at Campbell. This year safety patrols are being recognized with gift cards from Target.  Thank you to our teacher sponsors!  
· Community Restaurant Nights have been hugely successful this year and attended by both families and teachers. Evenings were held at Ireland’s Four Courts, Silver Diner, Lebanese Taverna, Taqueria Poblano, and Z-Pizza and Brick’s Pizza had pizza delivery days. The PTA received a percentage of all sales from each night. Thank you to Nathan Zee who coordinated all of the nights.

· PESA/Participa is a program run by Elizabeth Clavel-Love.  PESA and Participa support families in understanding how the school system works and how to advocate for your kids.  The PTA supports PESA and Participa by paying for food and childcare.  The PTA plans to be more involved in this training each year. 
· PTA Meetings:  The PTA pays for simultaneous translation at all meetings.  The PTA also pays for child care at early PTA meetings (thank you to all of our childcare helpers, including Ms. Dunbar). 
· Enhancing and Improving Field Work opportunities

· Subsidized Field Trips. The PTA funded the entire K-1 team to attend a theatrical performance at the Smithsonian and visit monuments to support their Expedition on Cultures and Symbols. The PTA subsidized the 2nd Grade Field Trip to Baltimore Zoo for a presentation on polar bears and adaptations.

· Funding Experts

· The PTA established a Garden Docent position in this year’s budget. The current docent is Christy Przytawik, who is a member of Feeding Families Well. Campbell students benefit from her training and expertise through interactive lessons that support learning targets. She offers at least 4 classes each week and had reached every grade level at Campbell through home-room and specials teachers. Her goal is to introduce lessons in a way that can be replicated or built on in the classroom without her assistance. This program has helped unlock the creativity and enthusiasm of all our teachers and the students love when Ms. Christy comes to their class.  

· Author Visits. In partnership with Title 1, Library, and Key School funds, the PTA funded the visit of Jerry Pallotta. He spent the morning at Campbell with 2nd-5th grade students talking about the writing process, the importance of revisions, and the absolute joy and fun he has creating his books.

· Expert Visits. Campbell is fortunate to have a wealth of experts in the school community to provide targeted and/or general lessons to support Expeditionary Learning. The PTA has funded outside experts in the past, but received no requests this year for funding.

· Making Connections to Instruction that support Learning Goals

· Workshop Model Implementation. As a part of Expeditionary Learning, Campbell is moving toward a workshop model for instruction. This model minimizes lecture and maximizes learning by putting appropriate and interesting resources into students’ hands. The Classroom Library is the first workshop model implemented at Campbell. The PTA helped fully fund this implementation into every classroom in just one year. 

· Classroom Libraries. The PTA funded student and teacher requests for comfort items to support reading in the classroom.  The PTA also funded teacher book wish lists for their classrooms during the Book Fair.

· Free Book Distributions. Because Campbell is no longer eligible for “Reading is Fundamental (RIF)” funds, the PTA supports the Reading Team by purchasing books for distribution among the student population.

· Library Initiatives. In the past, the PTA funded initiatives like the “Little Free Library”. This year, all funds supported Jerry Pallotta’s visit. The Campbell Community supported the library by volunteering during the Book Fair.

· Teacher Training. This year the PTA funded training on “Unstuck and On Target” training for interested teachers and “Teaching Science through Art Journals”. 

· Maintaining and Improving an Interactive Outdoor Classroom

· Wetlands. In partnership with Arlington Public Schools, grants, and PTA funds, the Wetlands Learning Lab has been established. What was once an unusable, swampy mess is now a nature area with native plants and a fully functional open-area grass playing field.   In the Fall, the 5th grade Expedition focused on micro-organisms and students created multi-media presentations on “What you Don’t See in the Wetlands.” With nicer weather, teachers are getting students outside to conduct observations, experiments, and writing assignments. Initial discussions have been held with Long Branch Nature Center about creating a more structured partnership focused on the wetlands area.

· Outdoor Classroom Improvements/Maintenance. Arlington Public Schools Green Scene highlighted Campbell’s implementation of Hügelkultur. Garden beds have been transformed and classes have helped with all aspects of the gardens—creating growing conditions, planting, maintaining, harvesting, and preparing dishes using garden beds on school grounds. 

· Garden Fun Days. The PTA hosted a number of Garden Fun Days this year to ensure the health and growth of all aspects of our grounds. Master Gardeners and Master Naturalists assist with planting, maintaining and planning. The PTA funds snacks and food at some of these events.

· Strategic Planning. The PTA is initiating a strategic planning process to address the future of the Outdoor Classroom. The first step was publishing a survey to get a sense of priorities.

· Teacher Appreciation. The PTA funded several events to support teachers this school year.  Thank you to Jen Robertson and all of the volunteers who made these events a success!
· PTA Communications/Administration

· Meeting programs included:  State of the School, Outdoor Classroom Presentations and Demonstrations, FLES Program Overview, IPad Pilot at Campbell, Presentation from Barbara Kanninen (our School Board liaison), Transitioning to Upper Grades, Myths and Realities of Testing

· Membership:  The PTA exceeded its membership goal this year.  Thank you Moley Evans for spearheading our membership!

· The school directory was published this year.  Incoming K parents will get last year’s directory.  The directory takes a few months to complete and publish because we are often waiting for families to turn their forms in.  The sooner the forms are turned in, the quicker we can finish the directory!  

· Translation:  We offered translation services during the meetings.   One of our goals is to find someone to translate all PTA materials and minutes into Spanish. 
· Website and other Technology:  Over the summer, we are planning to look at updating and revamping the Campbell PTA website and to make it mobile device friendly.  This will allow the PTA to have a better platform to manage membership and dues.

· We are beginning the strategic planning process for outdoor classroom – Kimberly Marchant (complete surveys and return them); sent in Thursday folders and is on PTA website

· Room parents: started this year; Stacey Zee will coordinate this in the Fall to improve communications

7.  A Year in Review:  Maureen Nesselrode, Principal
· See the attached handout

· Pam is working hard to bump up EL learning and strategies
· Staffing:  Richard is staying part time and Christy P. is doing the other half time library assistant.  Ms. Mantea is retiring.  The school has Dena Burham, who happens to be trilingual, for the counselor position.
8.
Closing Thoughts / New Ideas for Consideration:  Beth Cavey, President
· $100 budget for each PTA meeting for food; the PTA would like to ask people to volunteer making food for the meetings
· The PTA is looking into a conversation club for English and Spanish speakers to practice 
· The PTA is also working hard to increase participation at PTA meetings and school events.
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